

My dear Friend:

Thanks very much for your letter telling me
of the views of the La Grange Branch of the National Association for the Advancement of Colored People with regard to
Mr. Millard F. Caldwell. I shall keep your views in mind.

Your thoughtfulness in writing me is appreciated very much.

Sincerely,

Lyndon B. Johnson

Mr. George Scott La Grance, Texas

lbj/jw/my
appts--caldwell, millard (chief of civil defense)

REC'D MAR 22 1951

March 19, 1951

Sonator Lendon Johnson, from Toxas Washington, D. C.

Doar Sir

Association for The Advancement of Colored People epress their wish that you as our representative in Washington D. C. from Texas do all that is in your power to east a vote, when the opportunity comes to have removed as Chief of Civilian Defence, Mr. Millard F

Mr. Caldwell as to opportunities that should be offered to men of all races and color and the degree of respect and protection that should be guarateed all men.

We feel that you are intrest in all of us and will do your best to belp make such laws that will benefit all mankind therefore we are asking the removal of Mr; Millare F. Caddwell as Chief of civilian Defense.

Sinc ore ly yours

of La Grange Chapter NAMP